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Subject: Colorado Kids Pumpkin Patch
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To Whom It May Concern: 
 
 
The Colorado Kids Pumpkin patch is such an amazing place to visit and work at. My family 
has been going there for a few years, but recently we found out that i could work there. 
Although i started working there just a little while ago, i felt so welcomed by the work 
team and Chappmens. They have such a beautiful kind family and I’m so greatfull I get to 
work with them. I had so much fun learning new skills and meeting new people. It’s an 
amazing working environment and i couldn’t have thought of a better place for my first 
job. The Chappmens put so much effort and love into their farm and it truly shows. I was 
able to see how much this place means not only to me but other family’s as well. They 
always have fun and enjoyable attractions! My personal favorite would be the slides, they 
are so fun and it’s even more fun to see peoples reactions to it! They have so many 
different animals to see or feed that are well taken care of, and very friendly. There is 
always something new and fun to do there. I love working here,and visiting the patch with 
friends and family. I hope this place gets to have many more amazing fun years. 
 
Thank you, 
London  


